
 
 
 
23 September 2024 

Catherine Jamieson 
fyi-request-27867-99f3eb76@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
Tēnā koe Catherine 

Your request for official information, reference: HNZ00060638 

Thank you for your email on 20 August 2024, asking Health New Zealand | Te Whatu Ora for the 
following under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):  

Please advise what entity had the contract or contracts for the Covid 19 Vaccination 
Centres that were located at Bledisloe and Fergusson Port of Auckland terminals. 

Please advise the term of the contract(s) (from when to when) and how long the 
Vaccination Centres had a physical presence at each of those terminals. 

Response 

I apologise for the delay in providing our response. The time taken is not what we aspire to. This is 
something we are working to get on top of as we deal with a high volume of requests and the 
understandably high public interest in our work.   

For the sake of clarity, I will address each question in turn.  

Please advise what entity had the contract or contracts for the Covid 19 Vaccination 
Centres that were located at Bledisloe and Fergusson Port of Auckland terminals. 

We have interpreted your request as seeking the name of the entity that created the contract and 
the name of the agency to whom the contract was awarded for vaccination services. 

Health NZ has records of three contracts for Covid-19 Vaccination Services at Fergusson Wharf. 
There was one contract between Waitemata DHB and Shorecare Medical Services Limited, and 
two contracts between Auckland DHB and Shorecare Medical Services Limited. 

Please advise the term of the contract(s) (from when to when) and how long the 
Vaccination Centres had a physical presence at each of those terminals. 

The Waitemata DHB contract covered the period 15 February 2021 – 18 April 2021. 

The Auckland DHB contracts covered the following periods: 

• 24 August 2021 – 9 November 2021 
 

• 18 January 2022 – 9 February 2022 

I am refusing the part your request asking how long these vaccination services had a physical 
presence at each terminal under section 18(g) of the Act, as the information you have requested is 
not held by Health NZ and we have no grounds to believe that the information is held by another 
entity subject to the Act. 

Again, my apologies for the delay in providing this response. I hope the information is useful to 
you.    
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TeWhatuOra.govt.nz 
Health NZ, PO Box 793, 
Wellington 6140, New Zealand 
 

How to get in touch 

If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnzOIA@tewhatuora.govt.nz. 

If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
by phoning 0800 802 602.  

As this information may be of interest to other members of the public, Health NZ may proactively 
release a copy of this response on our website. All requester data, including your name and 
contact details, will be removed prior to release.  

Nāku iti noa, nā  
 

 

Danielle Coe 
Manager (OIAs) – Government Services  
Office of the Chief Executive 
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